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July, 2070 – In August 2020 Congress passed the All-Inclusive
Events Law which stated that all private and public events
were required to have at least one event attendee
representative of every race in the U.S., including American
Indian, Asian, African American, Caucasian; a member of every
sexual orientation represented by LGBTQ; and a practicing
member of a major U.S. religions, including a Christian,
Judaist, Muslim, Buddhist, Hinduist, and atheist in attendance
(with the inclusion of a heterosexual member optional).
On the 27th of the same month, the brothers John and Steve
Earnest became the first arrested offenders of the law. Upon
raiding their shared apartment, the investigating FBI agents
discovered a Bachelor Party put on for the soon to be wed
family friend, Thoreau Heew. Two other friends also in
attendance included Bubba Jones and Alfred Lady.
The arresting agents found the event to be shockingly whitewashed with solely heterosexual males present and none of the
required 15 to 16 attendants. They then informed the Earnest
brothers (as the ringleaders of the crime) that they would be
placed under immediate arrest for failing to maintain the
melting pot idealism envisioned by the law. Heew, a law
student, came to the defense of the brothers, stating that in
this case, the law allowed for the waiver of the required
members in the event the size of the space only allowed for a
smaller number of guests. In such cases, the law stipulated
that only that number be in attendance. He went on to state
that while the brother’s three guests were all heterosexual
males, they all fulfilled a different demographic: lispers,
the morbidly obese, and men who identified as Wonder Woman
when they were 5-years old.

Nevertheless, since those three demographics were not on the
list of accepted demographics, the agents confiscated the
white cake and moved to detain the brothers. John Earnest’s
heinous evasion of the law ended when he suddenly stated that
he was sorry that the cake was white but that he didn’t like
chocolate cake. The agents immediately downed the perpetrator
in a hail of bullets. Bubba Jones later confessed to being the
creator and mastermind behind the entirely white cake. He
escaped immediate execution only after stating in writing that
he was fully willing to consume deserts in any shape, form,
size and color.
In court, Steve Earnest, the remaining alleged perpetrator,
confessed to engineering the whole scheme with his brother.
The judge sentenced him to a 10-year suspended sentence during
which he would personally apologize to everyone and animal he
had ever offended. After a year, having failed to consistently
send in a daily 5-page report on his progress, the judge
sentenced him to a 50-year prison term.
In the many ensuing years, Heew became a senator, being
instrumental in adding a rock, dog, cat, and a stereotype to
the required attendees list under the All-Inclusive Event Law;
Jones lost 360 pounds; and Lady helped form the Justice
League.

